
 
 

Council Meeting Agenda  24.06.25 
 

WARBURTON HIGHWAY BUS STOP SAFETY CONCERNS - CR CHILD 
 

Ward(s) affected: O'Shannassy; 
 

In accordance with Governance Rule 26 developed by Council in accordance with section 60 
of the Local Government Act 2020. 

SUMMARY 

The existing guard rail at the intersection of Don Road and Warburton Highway is 
obstructing safe pedestrian movement. 

To address this issue, the guard rail requires modification and/or upgrading to 
meet current design standards. 

As the guard rail is an asset managed by the Department of Transport and 
Planning (DTP), it is DTP’s responsibility to undertake the necessary upgrades. 
Council is requesting DTP’s commitment to delivering a solution that ensures safe 
pedestrian access as a matter of priority. 

 

COUNCILLOR MOTION 
 

That Council 

1. Notes the ongoing public safety concern regarding pedestrian 
movement near the intersection of Warburton Highway and Don Road. 

2. Writes to the Hon. Melissa Horne, Minister for Transport and Planning, 
and Ms Cindy McLeish MP, State Member for Eildon, advocating on 
behalf of the community for the Department of Transport and Planning 
(DTP) to modify and/or upgrade their asset and address this safety 
issue as a priority. 

 
 

 

 


